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DATE OF MEETING: February 24, 2015

SUBJECT: Environmental Clearance for the 2015 Nevada County Overlay Project

RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached Resolution.

FUNDING: N/A

BACKGROUND:

This project proposes an asphalt overlay, striping and installation of pavement markers on
approximately 6.7 miles of County-maintained roadways. The road segments will include:
approximately 0.24 mile of Nevada City Highway, 0.39 mile of Adam Avenue, 0.35 mile of Butler
Street, 0.59 mile of Walker Street, 1.3 miles of Red Dog Road, 0.63 mile of Alta Street, 0.09 mile of
Alta Vista Drive, 0.28 mile of Alta Vista Avenue, 0.04 mile of Terry Street, 0.04 mile of Engle
Street, 0.28 mile of Bragg Avenue, 0.66 mile of Ragan Way, 0.93 mile of Pittsburg, 0.50 mile of
Pittsburg Mine, and 0.39 mile of Old Tunnel Road. All work will be done within existing right-of-
way.

This Department has reviewed the project as to compliance with the California Environmental
Quality Act (CEQA) and has identified the project as a Class I project. Class I projects consist of
repair or minor alteration of an existing public facility involving negligible or no expansion of use.
Therefore, the project is categorically exempt from the provisions of CEQA, per Section 15301(c) of
the State CEQA Guidelines. A Notice of Exemption has been prepared for the project and upon
approval by the Nevada County Board of Supervisors, will be filed with the Nevada County Clerk’s
Office.

Please contact me if additional information is required.

Sincerely,
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STEVE CASTLEBERRY, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS
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